STATEMENT AND AFFIDAVIT

CONCERNING RESEARCH ON LIVE VERTEBRATES

AT THE SOUTHWESTERN RESEARCH STATION

Persons conducting studies of live vertebrates at the Southwestern Research Station (SWRS) are advised that the conduct of such investigations may be subject to federal and state regulations.  This document explains the responsibilities of persons conducting research on live vertebrates at the SWRS.  Vertebrate researchers must read, sign, and return this document in duplicate, along with the completed application form, to the SWRS, PO Box 16553, Portal, AZ 85632.

STATEMENT


1.  The collecting or capture of many vertebrates (e.g., all birds) requires federal and/or state licenses; the researcher is personally responsible for obtaining all required licenses or permits, photocopies of which must be submitted to the office of the Director of the SWRS prior to the initiation of the study.


2.  All persons conducting research on mammals involving killing, capture, restraint, or surgery must obtain approval from the Institutional Animal Care and Use Committee (IACUC) of the principal investigator's home institution.  Documentation of IACUC approval, appended to a copy of the submitted research protocol, must be submitted to the office of the Director of the SWRS prior to the initiation of the study. If you are not associated with an institution that grants IACUC approvals, please contact the Director of the SWRS, 520-558-2396.


3.  All persons conducting research on live vertebrates should do so in a manner consistent with the following published guidelines:


a)  "Guidelines for the Capture, Handling, and Care of Mammals as Approved

by the American Society of Mammalogists," Journal of Mammalogy 79(4):1416-1431 or http://www.mammalsociety.org/committees/commanimalcareuse/98acucguidelines.pdf


b)  The Ornithological Council, Guidelines to the Use of Wild Birds in Research, 1997: http://www.clemson.edu/research/orcSite/ARCforms/doc/BirdGuidelines.pdf


c)  "Guidelines for Use of Live Amphibians and Reptiles in Field Research," published by the American Society of Ichthyologists and Herpetologists, the Herpetologists' League, and the Society for the Study of Amphibians and Reptiles (August, 1987). Updated version, 2004: http://www.asih.org/files/hacc-final.pdf


4.  It is possible that this document does not mention all of the legal issues that may pertain to research projects conducted at SWRS.  It shall be the responsibility of the individual researcher to determine compliance with all relevant laws, federal, state, or local, whether or not such laws are mentioned.

AFFIDAVIT


I have read the preceding STATEMENT and I understand my responsibilities as described therein.

Signature






Date

Name (please print)

